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 John’s Journal 
Hello Everyone! 
 Wow! another month of surprises for us all living in the Pacific North West. 
This latest round is certainly proving challenging for us all. In particular some of our 
members have been directly affected by the flooding. Our thoughts and prayers go out to 
Eileen and Bev, and Paul and Janet who's lives have been directly affected by the floods. 
I suspect there are more in the club that I don't know about, I do hope that any of you 
who have been directly impacted are starting to see the light at the end of the tunnel.  
 The flooding etc. may additionally affect our activities next year. In particular 
the campground in Merritt (Claybanks) my not be up and running for some time. In addi-
tion, simply getting to Merritt may be a challenge given the extent of the damage to Hwy 
8 and the Coquihalla Hwy. A great deal will no doubt happen over the coming months 
which may affect our plans as a club, we will try to keep everyone posted as we get up-
dated.  
 On a more positive note on October 30th a number of us had a “meet up” at 
White Spot in Abbotsford. The luncheon was well attended and the food and conversa-
tion was good and lively. Our thanks go out to Bev and Eileen who hosted the event! 
Well done!  
 In mid November I unfortunately missed the Region 10 meeting however here is 
a brief summary of what went on as best as I can make out from the minutes; 
 a) The Region 10 rally to be held in Lynden on June 1st to 5th, 2022 was re-
viewed. The rally agenda is being worked on and should include on-site meals, a possible 
whale watching cruise etc. It is expected that 80-90 sites will be made available for the 
rally.  
 b) International is looking at making some changes to Executive positions for 
each region which may include the development of an advisory council based on a two 
year term. They are hoping that this addition will improve continuity by allowing mem-
bers to sit in this shorter term capacity rather than have to commit to a six year term (ie: 
third Vice President through to President).  
 c) Susan McPhee put her name forward to take on the 2nd Vice President posi-
tion for the region, a sincere thanks to Susan.  
 d) As the 1st Vice President Position is currently 
vacant, Darlene Caldwell agreed to sit in the position tem-
porarily. Thanks Darlene! 
 e) As crazy as this sounds we were advised by 
Airstream International that our liability insurance will not 
cover us should we require that all participants in our cara-
vans or events be vaccinated. As a result, our Region has 
sent a letter off to head office to reconsider this directive 
allowing a rally or caravan leader to have the authority to 
request covid vaccination as they see fit.  
    At any rate that is about it for now.  Chris and I 
wanted to wish you all a very Merry Christmas and Happy 
Holidays and please try to stay safe and dry out there! 
 Respectfully submitted. 

     John 
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Barker VIP3500 Jack For Sale 
Brand new in the box (never opened). 18” stroke 

(Purchased new direct from Barker, but then discovered how to fix the Atwood jack) 

More info at barkermfg.com. 
Greg Small at Smallg327@yahoo.com, or phone 1-250-686-9342  

$220.00 

 

Region 10 Airstream International Club 

Rally 

Four days of fun, friendship, and all things Airstream at the Re-

gion 10 Airstream Club International Rally June 1 – 5, 2022.  Air-

stream Region 10 includes over 1,000 Airstream owners in the 

western US and Canada.   

 

We have confirmed the NW Washington Fairgrounds in Lynden, 

WA, as the site for our 2022 Rally.  Lynden is located north of 

Bellingham, just south of the US / Canada border.  20 amp, wa-

ter, and an on-site dump ($5) are available.  Clean bathrooms 

and showers on-site.  

  

Lynden is home to Washington State’s largest Dutch settlement. The Washington and Idaho clubs are 

co-hosting this rally.  We anticipate hosting 150 Airstream owners, with space for a maximum of 80 Air-

streams.  We are planning days filled with events, seminars, social gatherings, tours, food, and enter-

tainment. Save The Date now! An email will be sent out in January with a link to register.  Start planning 

your caravans to this event that is located in the middle of lots of interesting areas to explore.  A list of 

suggested campgrounds to stay along the way will be included in the registration information.  The Ca-

nadian border is open and by next June, camping on both sides of the border will be in full swing so 

snag your Region Rally reservations in January, and book your before and/or after camping reserva-

tions ASAP as 2022 will be a busy camping season.   Airstream Northwest is a generous sponsor and 

this is a rally you will not want to miss! Questions?  Email kathygeese@gmail.com or janetscho-

ber@comcast.net . 

mailto:Smallg327@yahoo.com
mailto:kathygeese@gmail.com
mailto:janetschober@comcast.net
mailto:janetschober@comcast.net
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SITE BOOKING FOR RIVERHAVEN RV PARK IN JUNE ARE: 
 
Here are the dates that Riverhaven has blocked off for us: 
Thursday June 23, 2022 to Monday June 27th: 14 sites 
Friday June 24th to Monday June 27th: 5 sites (actual rally dates) 
So a total of 19 sites have been booked for us — some come early and stay late 
 
Folks can book directly with Riverhaven RV Campground at 250-292-8221 
There is no Online booking at this time, Doug said. 
Please advise Beverley at 604-823-7232 

Attendees at the “Meet Up” in Abbotsford included hosts 
Beverley Robson and Eileen Meston with guests Tom 
Akam, Bob & Gayle Halliwell, Barry Hook, Wayne & 
Jeannie Jeffrey, Ron & Kay McqQuarrie (with Kay’s 
caregiver), John & Chris Millard, and Barbara & Trenor 
Tilley (thanks Trenor for the photos) 



 

 

THE COMMUNITY CORNER 

by Arlene 

 

Merrry Christmas to all from the 

Matches’ household.  May your holi-

day season be bright, cheery and 

healthy. 

 

 

Lalani Vanderheide has taken the brave move to 
go back to Kamloops where she and Ralph spend 
so many happy years.  She found Keremeos to be 
quite lonely after Ralph died and she has many 
friends in the Kamloops area.  We all wish her and 
her pet, Palmer many happy years in their new 
home in their old city. 
 
 
 
An email from Paula & Bill Faulkner reads: 
Hello, 
We have missed seeing members and meeting new 
members! I (Paula) retired 12/31/2019 and so looked 
forward to new Airstream adventures. We bought a new 
tow vehicle March 2020. Covid happened! 
It is bittersweet that we sold our Airstream today. 
We will miss getting to know everyone better. 
We hope that the club has a wonderful end to 2021 and 
a fantastic 2022. 
So glad we had the opportunity to meet. 
Paula and Bill Faulkner 
 
 
 
Trenor advises that there are still a few places left at 
the annual Christmas Luncheon.  Get your name in 
soon to reserve a spot. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
If anyone has news they wish to share 
with members of the Club, please let me 
know. 

 

    Arlene 
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KEEP SAVING THOSE POP TOPS 
 
WE HAVE A NEW COORDINATOR FOR 
COLLECTION OF POP TOPS.  PRESI-
DENT JOHN & CHRIS MILLARD HAVE 
TAKEN ON THE TASK.  ALL PROCEEDS 
WILL BE GIVEN TO THE PEACE ARCH 
HOSPITAL AUXILIARY. 
 
THANK YOU JOHN & CHRIS AND 
THANK YOU TO ALL WHO CONTINUE TO 
SAVE THESE TABS FOR CHARITY. 

 
Check us out on Facebook.  
Some sites you may enjoy 
are: 
 
 BC Unit Caravana 
 WBCCI Region 10 
 WBCCI Wally Byam Airstream Club 
 Airstream Addicts 
 Airstream Hunter 
 Airstream Courtesy Parking  
 Airstream Canada Adventures 
 Airstream Pets 



 

 

 
 

BC  AIRSTREAM  CLUB 
 
 

 
Saturday, December 4, 2021 

12 Noon 

 

Ricky’s All Day Grill 
(...may be under a different name prior to this luncheon...) 

2160 King George Blvd. 
Surrey, BC 

 
 

Please RSVP to: 
Trenor and Barbara Tilley 

Phone:  604 538 3457 
Email:  trenor16@hotmail.com 

 
 

We will be using the main floor banquet room.  Space is limited so 
please advise the above if you plan to attend.  We will be using the 

regular and senior menus at Ricky’s and everyone is responsible for 
their own bills. 
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B.C. Unit 121 Fishing Rally 2022 
 

 
After a few years our Unit will once again host the Fishing Rally to be held at the beautiful 
 

Loon Bay Resort 
 

on Sheridan Lake.  The dates for the Rally are Sunday, August 28th to Sunday, September 
4th.  Fishing at this time is usually good and the weather warmer than some of our previous Fish-
ing Rallies where snow was common. 
 
So far I have secured twelve sites, eight with full hookups and four with power and water.  More 
sites may come available and there are some no service sites we could use.  We will also have the 
same double camping site to use as our common area for Happy Hours and Campfires. 
 

For those who would like to attend please follow these instructions: 
 

 -Contact me by Email if you are attending -  halliwell4840@telus.net with 

 -Trailer size 

 -Number of persons in your unit 
 -Will you need easy access to the social site 

 -Dates you are attending the Rally (hopefully all) 
 

Do not contact the Resort until you are advised a site has been assigned to you.  You will be con-
tacted with a site # and then asked to call the Resort and place a deposit. 
 

We are looking forward to a Great Fishing Rally and of course the Legendary Loon Saloon will 
be open. 
 

Your Hosts, 
 

Bob and Gayle Halliwell 
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NEW BC UNIT MEMBERS: 
CHARLTON, Branden & NUTTING, Liz  *BRN 12322 
8014 Spinnaker Place 
Vancouver, BC, V5S 4L1 
Phone: 416-710-4083 (Charlton) 
  416-605-6030 (Liz) 
Email:  branden.charlton@gmail.com 
  enutting@gmail.com 
Airstream: 2001 16-foot Bambi 

NEW AFFILIATES:  
HARMON, Kimberly     *BRN 31976 
5204 Cross Creek Court     (Texas Highland 
League City, TX, 77573     Lakes Airstream 
Phone: 713-899-7436    Club) 
Email:  harmonfamily5@gmail.com 
Airstream: 2021 19-foot Caravel 
 
 

VERDEGALL, Robert & Billie   *BRN 04970 
19977 S. Wagner Avenue     (Northern California 
Ripon, CA, 95366      Airstream Club) 
Phone: 209-380-8884 
Email:  bverd@msn.com (Robert) 
  bverd1@msn.com (Billie) 
Airstream: 2017 25-foot Flying Cloud  
           *Big Red Number 

 
 

Plan now to get your reservation in and attend 

the 2022 International Rally in 

Fryeburg, Maine being held July 23rd to July 29th. 

Details will be published in upcoming editions of 

the Blue Beret. 

 

 



 

 

DATE  EVENT    HOST(S)   STATUS 
 

2021 
 
        
Every Tuesday  Coffee Get-Together   Tom Akam 
9:00 am  Ricky’s All Day Grill   604-538-4149 
   2160 King George Highway, Surrey To reserve your spot 
 
 
             
Dec. 4th  Christmas luncheon   Trenor & Barbara Tilley  This restaurant under 
12:00 noon  Downstairs Banquet Room  604-290-2887   new management but 
   at Ricky’s All Day Grill**   trenor@ hotmail.ca  lunch menu the same 
   2160 King George Blvd.           
   See invitation on separate page... 

2022 
 
 
Jan 25--Mar 23  Road, Sea & Rail Caravan  Janet Soucy & Paul Wheeler One space left 
   Mexican Caravan        
 

Jan    Traveland Luncheon & General Mtg.  CANCELLED 
    
 
Feb   Valentine’s Day Luncheon  Wayne & Jeannie Jeffrey Date & Location TBA 
 
March 12  St.Patrick’s Day Luncheon  Arlene Matches, matches7403@gmail.com 
11:30 to 2:00  Cranley Place Community Hall,  John & Chris Millard, millard12581@gmail.com 
   2141 Cranley Drive in South Surrey 
 
May ???  Tentative Claybanks Rally  Host needed or DIY Rally Book directly with Resort 
   Merritt, BC           
            
May 13-15  Wine Tasting Rally   Charlie & Sharon Wieder Itinerary TBA 
   Naramata, BC    char.shar.wieder@me.com 
 
June 1-5  Region 10 Gathering   Region 10 Executive   
   Lynden Fairgrounds, Lynden, WA 
 
June 23-27  Hedley Get Together   Beverley Robson  Book directly with resort 
(see dates on  Riverhaven RV Park, Hedley, BC  brobson@telus.net  and advise Beverley 
Page 3)   Reservations at Reservations@riverhavenrv.com  
    
Aug.28—Sept.4  Sheridan Fishing Rally (12 sites booked) Bob & Gayle Halliwell  Advise Bob first then 
   Loon Bay Resort, Sheridan Lake, BC halliwell4840@telus.net  book directly with park 
 
Sept. 5-9  Installation Rally & AGM  Host & date TBA  Advise incoming Prez 
   Claybanks RV Park, Merritt, BC      if interested in hosting 
   (suggest link with Sheridan Fishing Rally) 
 
Dec   Christmas Luncheon   Host, Date & Location needed  “’’””  
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Truck and Airstream Trailer for Sale 
 
Adolf and Hazel Knopp are selling their travel trailer and tow vehicle.  The Knopp’s  are located in Cal-
gary, Alberta and can be reached by email at ahknopp@telus.net or phone 1-403-242-7469.  
 

FOR SALE; $52,500.00 CAN. 
1994 – 30 ft. Airstream Classic Limited Trailer,  
This Unit is a real Gem, all systems in excellent working condition, Inside Renovation in 2009, Outside 
Clear Coating in 2012, New Axles in 2014.  Sleeps 5-6  
 Original Title Available 
 - Rear Queen Bed, storage under and above bed 
 - Crossover Bathroom with large shower 
 - Dinette, 3 burner stove, convection oven, large fridge and freezer 
 - Beautiful Oak cabinets with lots of storage, Corian counter top, Air conditioner 
 - Hardwood floors, carpet in bedroom  
 - 2 Skylights with blinds 
 - 2 Fantastic Fans with Air Vent covers 
 - Keylock entry, Electric jacks all round 
 - 2 40 lb. aluminium Propane bottles certified to 2031 
 - Aluminium wheel rims, good tires 
 - Awnings both sides and back  

 
FOR SALE;  $12,500.00 CAN. 
1996 Ford F250 – XLT Power Stroke Deisel – 4 Wheel Drive – Dual Deisel Tanks 
Club Cab with Full Length Box – Matching Capper - Bush Guard  
 -Forest Green Color – Well Maintained - NO RUST 
 -Clean Interior – Good Tires 
 -Tow Package, with Trailer Hitch included – CB Radio included    

 

THE PRICE, IF SOMEONE WANTS BOTH UNITS, IS $62,000 CANADIAN 
 
 
 

MORE PHOTOS ON NEXT PAGE... 
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More photos of 
Hazel & Adolf Knopp’s 

Truck & Trailer. 
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Fraser Valley Flood Report & Evacuation by Airstream 
Bev Robson 

 

Be careful what you wish for!  We were somewhat chagrined that we had only been able to go camping once during this summer of 2021!  Yes, 

Hedley weekend happened for many of us but we certainly sweltered it out under, what they’re now calling, a Heat Dome!  Camping at Historic 

Hat Creek Ranch in July:  Cancelled due to forest fires a plenty throughout interior British Columbia.  Our AGM in August:  Also cancelled due to 

forest fires!  Fortunately for some of you, you got to enjoy golfing and camping at Princeton and Twin Lakes in September.  Scheduling conflicts 

prevented us from joining that fun outing.  SO, come October, what else can one do but WINTERIZE having only used our Airstream one time 

which we did with a little help from our fearless leader John Millard who taught us how to use an air compressor as a substitute to using RV anti-

freeze.   Thank you John. 

 

For us, effects of the historic and devastating flooding of the Sumas Prairie in the Fraser Valley were pretty much over and done with in about 7 to 

10 days.  No loss of property.  Not even any flooding of our several buildings here on our 4 acre farm.  Yes, our pastures looked like a lake at one 

point but that was all.  And yes, we sandbagged most entrances to our buildings but even that precaution was not needed, at least not so far, be-

cause at the time of writing this, significant rainfall is still in the forecast.  The primary impact on our household was the inconvenience of being 

ordered to evacuate as of mid-day Tuesday November 16th.  Abbotsford dairy farmers, hardest affected by the floods, had only been evacuated 

earlier that same day.  Too late, for most of them. 

So began our second “camping” trip of 2021!  We took about 3-4 hours to throw things into the Airstream.  Some on the Sumas Prairie literally 

had only 30 minutes or less to grab their children before flooding overtook their very homes.  Some farm houses saw 10 feet of water inside!  

Looking back, how blessed we were. 

 

So a-camping we did go … over to my brother’s place on the east side of Chilliwack.  Yes, that is the same brother who advertises his 3 RV sites 

in our monthly newsletter!  So that was convenient.  Power.  Water hookups.  Sewer, if we had needed it.  He even came over to give us a hand as 

we prepared to evacuate.  Thank you Stuart. 

 

Now here is a quick run-down of a few, of many, highlights.  Arlene, our masterful Editor in Chief, asked me to include a few salient items. 

 We were thankful for so many things, starting with our 25 foot Airstream International.  It was perfect for we two adults plus two big dogs, 

one of which had only enjoyed barn accommodations heretofore! 

Thankful doesn’t begin to describe our feelings over not having had any flood waters affect our property but each of the first 3-4 days (we 

were gone 7 days in total) the news about that was tentative. The flood waters were such that they could have easily overtaken our prop-

erty.  They didn’t.  But neither did we experience any disruption of power or cellular phone services.  After the 4 th day we came home 

each day to a warm, inviting house where we could shower, get phone messages, and assess the flood situation which was one long block 

from our place. That is when we did the sandbagging. 

Communication, we quickly realized, was of vital importance and meaning to us.  Eileen gathered probably the most relevant and helpful 

information on a local Yarrow Facebook Community Watch site.  That was wonderful especially in the absence of little to no relevant 

information coming from governmental sources.  For me, it was meaningful to be able to send emails to family and friends, and especial-

ly to our Airstream friends.  Thank you for your tolerance.  But that is a lesson I want to always hang on to.  Allowing folks impacted 

during times of trauma to express their thoughts and experiences, I learned, is of vital importance.  So thank you all for indulging me 

when I kept sending those long missives(emails) on my cell phone!!! 

And finally, being a person of faith, I realized how blessed we were with something more concrete than property or even life itself to see us 

through challenging times.  Eternal life because of Christ is truly something worth hanging on to.   

And oh yes, a word to readers in Jackson Center who I understand read our Newsletters.  Overall, we grow in admiration and appreciation for 

our Airstream.  Just a couple of recommendations for your consideration.  (i)  We forgot to take our satchel containing all our Airstream 

manuals.  As a result, we could not quickly and easily figure out how to set the furnace properly so that it kicked out heat instead of cold 

air, which we didn’t need when the temperatures outside were hovering around 40 degrees Fahrenheit.  A quick and easy reference 

would have helped us avoid that first chilling night!  (ii)  We never did turn on the hot water heater.  “Why?” you ask.  Because to do so 

is so very cumbersome.  We cannot physically twist the little knobby under Eileen’s twin bed through that tiny port hole.  So we’ve 

learned to totally unscrew the bed platform under her mattress so that we can access the little knobby!  The thought of doing all that, 

even though we remembered to bring a drill, was too over whelming at such a time as that. 

So thank you one and all if you’ve made it this far. Thank you for your notes of encouragement and survival tips!  I guess that’s why we enjoy and 

appreciate our fellow Airstreamers.  They/You are always ready to encourage and help in a pinch.  Thanks so much. 

Bev 

 

 

 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

“OOPS – not a Good Idea 
 
 

Monday, November 15, at 6:45 a.m. we got a text from our friends where our Air-
stream is stored. “our place is getting flooded – we may have issues with Airstream 
and Motor Homes – not sure we can do anything – we’re trying to pump out water”. I 
called a little later wondering if I should go move the trailer only to learn the water 
was so deep I wouldn’t be able to get in. So begins the saga of our encounter with 
the November 14, and on, terrible flooding in BC. We got it out of that spot by early 
Wednesday when the water had gone down a little. The water had been just up to 
the level of the floors inside. 
  
Damage – sure, but so much better than it could have been. Carpets and underlays 
are out and interior is drying as we speak. Insurance adjuster was there Friday and 
is submitting our claim to insurance company (don’t know yet if it will be covered). 
Everything, so far, works. Going to replace converter and brakes, and such due to 
their immersion. Awful to see our baby like this, BUT, so many have faced so much 
worse. Can’t wait to get her on the road again. 

 

Paul Wheeler 
and 

Janet Soucy’s trailer 

So much devastation and 
heartache ...so many fami-
lies are without homes.  BC 
is also experiencing short-

ages of eggs, milk and other 
supplies that are sourced 
from this now wasteland.  
The rain has also caused 

wash-outs in our highway 
system for goods unable to 

be trucked in. 
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My name is Stuart Robson and I am BC Unit’s Beverley Robson’s brother.  We live on a 
farm in Chilliwack, BC and have 3 full-service RV pads that we have placed in a yard adja-
cent to our main farmyard.  All 3 pads have city water, septic hookups and power 
hookups (2x30 amp and 1x50 amp).  The yard is nicely kept and it has 360 degree pano-
ramic mountain views.  We are interested in renting them out 
to BCAC members.  Well-behaved pets welcome. Call for rates 
and availability. 
 
Stuart Robson 
604.798.7665 or Email stuart@carolk.ca 
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EMERGENCY EVACUATION — ITEMS TO GATHER 
 

No. of vehicles _______ Drivers _________ Trailers __________ Motorcycles _______ 
 
15-minute warning:     1-hour warning: 
1. Wallet, purse, keys, glasses    1.  Take or safeguard guns, ammo 
2. Cell phone(s), charger(s)    2.   Ice cooler, w/ice, food, drinks 
3. Emergency cash, credit card    3.   Geneaology records, files 
4. Pets, carriers, leashes meds    4.   3 days food, special diet items 
5. Clothes, shoes, hats for season   5.   Gloves, dust mask for smoke 
6. Hearing aids, medications    6.   Paper plates, cups, utensils 
7. Flashlights, extra batteries    7.   School items, homework, pen, 
8. Safety deposit box key(s)     pencil, books, calculator, paper 
9. Checkbooks, bills to pay    8.   Licenses, vehicle titles, deeds 
10.  ______________________    9.   Insurance, financial medical data;  
11.  ______________________     Wills, Powers of Attorney 
        10. Personal property list, photos & 
         appraisals, documentation 
30-minute warning: (the above, plus):  11.  ________________________ 
1. Pillows, sleeping bags, blankets   12.  ________________________ 
2. Address book, phone list 
3. Jewelry & most-valuable personal   2-hour+ warning: 
 possessions      1.   Albums, photos, home videos 
4. Personal hygiene items    2.   Family photos on display 
5. Other meds, supplements    3.   Military decorations, records, 
6. First aid kit, medical items     mementoes, plaques 
7. Pet food, dishes, bedding, litter   4.   Luggage (packed) 
8. Children’s items, toys, books   5.   Valuable items, cameras 
9. Battery radio, extra batteries    6.   Heirlooms, art, collections 
10.  Toilet paper, hand wipes, soap   7.   Primary cosmetics 
11.  Clothing for 3 days, shoes    8.   Secondary vehicles, RV 
12.  Computer, monitor, laptop    9.   Camping equipment, tent 
13.  Gallon jugs of drinking water   10.  Journals, diaries, letters 
14.  ___________________________   11. ___________________________  

mailto:stuart@carolk.ca


 

 

Tom Akam maintains on his computer an up-to-date alphabetical roster, a list of updates 
(corrections, additions and deletions) and separate rosters for (1) the Interior/Okanagan. 
(2) the Islands and (3) the United States.  Upon request to lighthouse13381@shaw.ca (or 
604-538-4149), he will email members copies either as a Word document or as a PDF ― 
your choice. 

Why not carry your old expired Blue Beret magazines 
with you when you travel?  There are future members 
all over North American and Europe who would love to 

enjoy the Wally Byam Airstream Club lifestyle.  Many owners (new 
and old) don’t know of the club and a dust-collecting Blue Beret 

may be just the incentive to join us. 
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COMMITTEE CHAIRS: 
   Budget Committee 
 Tom Akam & the VPs 
   Caravan Committee 
 McGills & Van Iderstines 
   Nominating Committee 
 John Millard  and two others 
 to be selected 
   Community Service 
 Alex & Arlene Matches 
   Equipment Chairman 
 John Millard 
   Hospitality & Sunshine 
 Arlene Matches 
   Membership & Mentoring 
 Marilyn Van Iderstine 
   Newsletter Editor 
 Arlene Matches 
   Roster & Handbook 
 Tom Akam 
   Safety Chairman 
 Vacant 
   Telephone Committee 
 Vacant 
   Unit Historian 
 Vacant 
   Webmaster 
 Monty Sheldan 
   Youth Ambassador 
 Vacant 
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President, John Millard, requests new and affiliate members to please forward their info 
(photo and bio) for inclusion on the BC Unit website.  We also encourage our regular and af-
filiate members who haven’t done so to add a picture and update their biographies as well.  
There is a printable roster available from the website.  Please contact our Web Master, Monty 
Sheldan or Arlene Matches with regard to accessing the website (if you haven’t already done 
so).  The email address for Monty is:  msheldan@mac.com and for Arlene use: match-
es7403@gmail.com.  Tom Akam also has a printable and up-to-date version of our Mini Roster 
in Word format which he will email upon request.  Tom’s email address is: 
lighthouse13381@shaw.ca 
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!!...SMILE…!! 

Along with the ad for Midtown RV in 
Penticton, shown are four business 

cards for technicians that are proven 
to be reliable (and who are able to 

bring their garage to you…!!) 


